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March 4, 2021 
 
 
VIA RESS 
 
Ontario Energy Board 
P.O. Box 2319, 27th Floor 
2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
Attention: Registrar 
 
 
Dear Ms. Long: 
 
Re:  Halton Hills Hydro Inc. 
 2021 Cost of Service Rates Application 
 Board File No.: EB-2020-0026 
 
We are counsel to the Distributed Resource Coalition (DRC). The Board invited intervenors to 
file submissions on an unsettled issue in Procedural Order No. 6. The unsettled issue is set out 
as follows in the Settlement Proposal filed on February 18, 2021 (at page 17):  
 

“Is HHHI’s approach to applying the half-year rule (in the year the TS came into service) 
to the TS ICM costs included in the 2021 Test Year opening rate base correct or 
appropriate?”1 (the Unsettled Issue) 

 
DRC wishes to note that it takes no position on the Unsettled Issue. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Jonathan McGillivray 
 
c. Richard King, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP 

David Smelsky, Halton Hills Hydro Inc.  
Tracy Rehberg-Rawlingson, Halton Hills Hydro Inc.  
Wilf Steimle, Electric Vehicle Society 
Cara Clairman, Plug’n Drive  

 
 

1 EB-2020-0026, Settlement Proposal (February 18, 2021), p. 17, available online at: 
https://www.rds.oeb.ca/CMWebDrawer/Record/704380/File/document.  


